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Senator Hanson-Young (L&CA 109) asked: 
 
Senator HANSON-YOUNG: I am asking whether the department has a number or is 
aware of the number of women who have had miscarriages while they were in 
detention. 
Mr Bowles: What I said is that IHMS keep those records. We have access to whatever 
information we require to make decisions about— 
Senator HANSON-YOUNG: Could you please take it on notice. I would like to know 
how many miscarriages have occurred in both Manus Island and Nauru and on 
Christmas Island, please. 
Mr Bowles: I will take that on notice, and I will consider it in the context of privacy 
issues of transferees. 
Senator HANSON-YOUNG: I am not asking for individuals. 
Mr Bowles: It is not hard to come down with an answer when we are talking about a 
small group of people, so I am not going to commit to something that I think will 
breach the privacy of those individuals. I will take it on notice and I will have a look 
at it in that context, and I want to make that very clear. 
 
 
Answer: 
 
Due to the potential risk of identifying individuals and their health status, a response 
cannot be provided to this question. 
 
 


